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Francestown Police Department  
Post Office Box 5 - 15 New Boston Road 

Francestown New Hampshire 03043  
 

603-547-6850 

Police Log 

 
6/25/2021 – 7/21/2021    

 

 

 
1.    On 6/25/2021 at 1238 hours, Francestown Police responded to the area of New 

Boston Road, for a report of a vehicle operating erratically. The vehicle was not 

located.  

2. On 6/28/21 at 1251 hours, Francestown police responded to a residential alarm on 

Dodge Hill Road. All was secure upon arrival. 

3. On 7/5/21 at 1621 hours, Francestown Police and Fire responded to a residence on 

Pleasant Pond Road for a brush fire complaint. All was fine upon arrival. 

4. On 7/10/21 at 1601 hours, Francestown police responded to the area of Birch Glen 

Drive in Bennington, regarding a stray canine. The owner was located and canine 

returned. 

5. On 7/11/21 at 1610 hours, Francestown Police responded to the area of Old County 

North, for an injured hawk. The bird was transported to the Wings of Dawn Center in 

Henniker, NH for treatment.       

6. On 7/14/21 at 1041 hours, Francestown Police responded to the area of New Boston 

Road and Ferson Road, for a report of wires down. Eversource was notified. 

7. On 7/15/21 at 1446 hours, Francestown police responded to a residence on Bible Hill 

Road, for a civil standby.  

8. On 7/16/21 at 1832 hours, Francestown Police responded to a residence on Hay Hill 

Road, regarding a fraud issue. 

9. On 7/17/21 at 1340 hours, Francestown Police responded to the area of Perley Road, 

for a complaint of dirt bikes in the road. Upon arrival, the vehicles had left the area. 

10. On 7/18/21 at 1144 hours, Francestown Police responded to a residence on Campbell 

Hill Road, for a verbal domestic disturbance. Upon arrival, after some time the matter 

was resolved without incident. 

11. On 7/21/21, Francestown Police investigated a complaint of a suspicious vehicle on 

Clarkville Road 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Chief Michael Dowd 


